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FADE IN:

INT. DOCUMENTARY SET - DAY

A minimalistic yet stylish set with a backdrop showing scenes 
from Darkness Expedition. A single chair sits center stage 
where BRADLEY VIERA (18), the young screenwriter, is seated. 
The interviewer, unseen, begins the session.

TITLE CARD: DARKNESS EXPEDITION: THE LEGACY DOCUMENTARY - 
PART 1

SUBTITLE: FEATURING BRADLEY VIERA

INTERVIEWER (O.S.)
Welcome, Bradley. Let's start with 
some questions from the first film. 
How did Darkness Expedition begin?

BRADLEY
smiling slightly Well, the idea 
started when I was hospitalized in 
a psych ward. I was 14 and 
struggling with schizophrenia and 
OCD. My psychiatrist, Dr. Padilla, 
suggested I turn my visual 
hallucinations into a book, and 
that's where Darkness 
Expedition was born.

INTERVIEWER (O.S.)
That's fascinating. Can you tell us 
more about your psychological 
experiences and how they influenced 
your writing?

BRADLEY
Sure. I created an evil alter-ego 
named Brandon when I was influenced 
by horror movies 
like Insidious, The 
Conjuring, Sinister Circle, 
and Scream. Brandon would tell me 
to do bad things. I used to stare 
at myself in the bathroom mirror, 
talking to myself in a deep, evil 
voice while pushing my stomach to 
look rough. It eventually caused 
hallucinations.
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INTERVIEWER (O.S.)
That's intense. How did you manage 
these hallucinations and turn them 
into a creative outlet?

BRADLEY 
I was hospitalized multiple times, 
but I took advantage of my thoughts 
by writing them down. Initially, it 
was for a book, but later it turned 
into a screenplay. Dr. Padilla 
played a huge role in guiding me 
through this.

INTERVIEWER (O.S.)
You mentioned horror movies 
influenced you. Can you elaborate 
on that?

BRADLEY
Absolutely. Movies like The 
Scream series from the '90s had a 
huge impact. I was particularly 
influenced by Ghostface, with the 
full black outfit. It fascinated me 
and became part of Brandon's 
persona. Watching these movies to 
an extreme point fed into my alter-
ego's creation.

INTERVIEWER (O.S.)
Interesting. Let's talk about 
Jessie Murph. How did she inspire 
you?

BRADLEY
I found Jessie Murph on TikTok. One 
of her posts talked about losing 
someone to addiction, which 
resonated with me. Her song "What 
Happened to Ryan" and its music 
video inspired the real-
life/fictional storyline for Ryan 
and Jessie in the film. Her music 
often deals with female rage and 
pain, which I incorporated into the 
characters' struggles.

INTERVIEWER (O.S.)
How did you incorporate these 
themes into the first film?
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BRADLEY
In the first two scenes, I depicted 
Ryan struggling with alcohol 
addiction, inspired by Jessie's 
music. Her experiences and emotions 
deeply influenced the characters' 
journeys, especially in portraying 
the psychological and physical pain 
they endure.

INTERVIEWER (O.S.)
Thank you for sharing that, 
Bradley. It's incredible how you've 
turned your challenges into such a 
powerful creative force. Let's take 
a break and continue with more 
questions after this.

END OF PART 1

FADE OUT.

FADE IN:

INT. DOCUMENTARY SET - DAY

The camera focuses back on BRADLEY VIERA as the interviewer 
continues the session.

TITLE CARD: DARKNESS EXPEDITION: THE LEGACY DOCUMENTARY - 
PART 2

INTERVIEWER (O.S.)
Welcome back, Bradley. Let's dive 
deeper into the making of Darkness 
Expedition. How did you develop the 
characters and the storyline?

BRADLEY
The characters and storyline 
evolved from my own experiences and 
the hallucinations I had. Brandon, 
my alter-ego, became the 
antagonist, representing the 
darkness I faced. Jessie and Ryan 
were inspired by Jessie Murph's 
music, embodying themes of 
addiction and redemption.
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INTERVIEWER (O.S.)
What was the writing process like 
for you, considering your mental 
health challenges?

BRADLEY
It was therapeutic and intense. 
Writing allowed me to externalize 
my inner demons. I wrote scenes 
based on my hallucinations and 
nightmares. It was like confronting 
my fears on paper. The process was 
chaotic at times, but it gave me a 
sense of control.

INTERVIEWER (O.S.)
How did you balance between reality 
and fiction in your screenplay?

BRADLEY
I blurred the lines intentionally. 
My real-life experiences with 
schizophrenia and OCD were the 
foundation. The fiction came from 
amplifying those experiences into a 
supernatural narrative. For 
example, Ryan's resurrection in the 
film mirrors my struggle with 
Brandon's persistent presence in my 
mind.

INTERVIEWER (O.S.)
You've mentioned Dr. Padilla played 
a significant role. Can you tell us 
more about that?

BRADLEY
Dr. Padilla was my psychiatrist who 
helped me understand my 
hallucinations and guided me 
towards using them creatively. She 
encouraged me to write everything 
down, which was the starting point 
for Darkness Expedition. Her 
support was crucial in turning my 
hallucinations into a structured 
storyline.

INTERVIEWER (O.S.)
What were some of the challenges 
you faced while writing and 
filming?
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BRADLEY
Maintaining mental stability was 
the biggest challenge. There were 
days when Brandon's influence was 
strong, making it hard to focus. 
Filming was also tough because 
seeing my visions come to life on 
set was both surreal and 
triggering. But the team was 
incredibly supportive, which made a 
huge difference.

INTERVIEWER (O.S.)
How has your work on Darkness 
Expedition impacted your life and 
mental health?

BRADLEY
It’s been life-changing. Turning my 
struggles into a creative project 
helped me gain a new perspective on 
my mental health. It gave me a 
purpose and a way to connect with 
others who might be going through 
similar experiences. It’s also been 
rewarding to see how the film has 
resonated with audiences.

INTERVIEWER (O.S.)
What message do you hope viewers 
take away from Darkness Expedition?

BRADLEY
I hope viewers understand the 
importance of confronting their 
inner demons and the power of 
redemption. I want them to see that 
even in the darkest times, there’s 
a way to find light and purpose. 
Mental health struggles are real, 
but they don't have to define you.

INTERVIEWER (O.S.)
That’s a powerful message, Bradley. 
Before we wrap up, is there 
anything else you’d like to share 
about your journey or the film?

BRADLEY
I’d like to thank everyone who 
supported me, especially my family, 
Dr. Padilla, and the cast and crew 
of Darkness Expedition.

(MORE)
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BRADLEY (CONT'D)
This project wouldn’t have been 
possible without their belief in 
me. I’m excited for what’s next and 
hope to continue using my 
experiences to create meaningful 
stories.

INTERVIEWER (O.S.)
Thank you, Bradley. Your story is 
truly inspiring. We look forward to 
seeing more of your work in the 
future.

END OF PART 2

FADE OUT.

FADE IN:

INT. DOCUMENTARY SET - DAY

The camera focuses on MADISON, Bradley's mother, sitting 
beside a TRANSLATOR. The interviewer continues the session.

TITLE CARD: DARKNESS EXPEDITION: THE LEGACY DOCUMENTARY - 
PART 3

SUBTITLE: FEATURING BRADLEY'S MOTHER, MADISON

INTERVIEWER (O.S.)
Welcome, Madison. Can you share 
your perspective on Bradley's 
mental health journey and how it 
has affected you?

TRANSLATOR 
(speaking Spanish)

Bienvenida, Madison. ¿Puede 
compartir su perspectiva sobre el 
viaje de salud mental de Bradley y 
cómo le ha afectado?

MADISON
haciendo una pausa para recoger sus 
pensamientos Claro. La salud mental 
de Bradley ha sido una montaña 
rusa.

(MORE)
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MADISON (CONT'D)
Ver a mi hijo luchar con la 
esquizofrenia y el TOC desde los 14 
años ha sido extremadamente 
difícil. Ha afectado mi salud 
física y mental también.

TRANSLATOR
Of course. Bradley's mental health 
has been a roller coaster. Seeing 
my son struggle with schizophrenia 
and OCD since he was 14 has been 
extremely difficult. It has 
affected my physical and mental 
health as well.

INTERVIEWER (O.S.)
How did you cope with the 
challenges of supporting Bradley 
through his mental health 
struggles?

TRANSLATOR
¿Cómo enfrentó los desafíos de 
apoyar a Bradley en sus problemas 
de salud mental?

MADISON
con lágrimas en los ojos Fue muy 
difícil. Había días en los que me 
sentía impotente, pero siempre supe 
que tenía que ser fuerte por él. Mi 
fe y el apoyo de mi familia fueron 
esenciales. A veces, solo podía 
rezar y esperar que mejorara.

TRANSLATOR
with tears in her eyes It was very 
difficult. There were days when I 
felt helpless, but I always knew I 
had to be strong for him. My faith 
and family support were essential. 
Sometimes, all I could do was pray 
and hope he would get better.

INTERVIEWER (O.S.)
How did Bradley's journey influence 
the creation of Darkness 
Expedition from your perspective?

TRANSLATOR
¿Cómo influyó el viaje de Bradley 
en la creación de Darkness 
Expedition desde su perspectiva?
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MADISON
Ver a Bradley canalizar sus 
experiencias en su escritura fue 
increíble. Aunque fue doloroso ver 
sus luchas, también fue inspirador 
ver cómo transformaba su dolor en 
creatividad. El mensaje de la 
película, que la salud mental 
importa, es muy poderoso.

TRANSLATOR
Seeing Bradley channel his 
experiences into his writing was 
incredible. Although it was painful 
to see his struggles, it was also 
inspiring to see how he transformed 
his pain into creativity. The 
film's message, that mental health 
matters, is very powerful.

INTERVIEWER (O.S.)
What impact do you hope the film 
will have on viewers regarding 
mental health?

TRANSLATOR
¿Qué impacto espera que tenga la 
película en los espectadores con 
respecto a la salud mental?

MADISON
Espero que la película ayude a las 
personas a entender que la salud 
mental es tan importante como la 
salud física. Quiero que la gente 
sepa que no están solos en sus 
luchas y que siempre hay esperanza. 
Apoyar a nuestros seres queridos en 
los buenos y malos momentos es 
crucial.

TRANSLATOR
I hope the film helps people 
understand that mental health is as 
important as physical health. I 
want people to know they are not 
alone in their struggles and that 
there is always hope. Supporting 
our loved ones in good times and 
bad is crucial.
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INTERVIEWER (O.S.)
Madison, your support has clearly 
made a significant impact on 
Bradley. Is there anything else you 
would like to share?

TRANSLATOR
Madison, su apoyo claramente ha 
tenido un impacto significativo en 
Bradley. ¿Hay algo más que le 
gustaría compartir?

MADISON
Solo quiero agradecer a todos los 
que han apoyado a Bradley y nuestra 
familia. Esta experiencia nos ha 
enseñado mucho sobre la fortaleza y 
la importancia de la comunidad. Y 
quiero decirles a todos que la 
salud mental importa y nunca 
debemos tener miedo de buscar 
ayuda.

TRANSLATOR
I just want to thank everyone who 
has supported Bradley and our 
family. This experience has taught 
us a lot about strength and the 
importance of community. And I want 
to tell everyone that mental health 
matters and we should never be 
afraid to seek help.

INTERVIEWER (O.S.)
Thank you, Madison. Your words are 
truly inspiring. It's clear that 
your support has been a cornerstone 
in Bradley's journey.

END OF PART 3

FADE OUT.

INT. DOCUMENTARY SET - DAY

The camera focuses on DR. PADILLA, seated in a professional 
yet warm setting. The interviewer continues the session.
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TITLE CARD: DARKNESS EXPEDITION: THE LEGACY DOCUMENTARY - 
PART 4

SUBTITLE: FEATURING DR. PADILLA

INTERVIEWER (O.S.)
Welcome, Dr. Padilla. We’re glad to 
have you here. Can you share your 
perspective on Bradley Viera's 
journey and your role in his 
creative process?

DR. PADILLA
smiling Thank you for having me. 
Working with Bradley has been an 
extraordinary experience. As his 
psychiatrist, I witnessed firsthand 
the depth of his struggles with 
schizophrenia and OCD. My role was 
to support him through his mental 
health challenges and guide him in 
harnessing his experiences 
creatively.

INTERVIEWER (O.S.)
How did Bradley's mental health 
issues influence the development 
of Darkness Expedition?

DR. PADILLA
Bradley’s mental health struggles 
deeply influenced the development 
of Darkness Expedition. His 
hallucinations and inner turmoil 
became the foundation of the story. 
It was important to me to help him 
channel these experiences into 
something constructive. The 
screenplay became a way for him to 
explore and express his pain and 
hope.

INTERVIEWER (O.S.)
What were some key aspects of your 
approach to supporting Bradley 
during his writing process?

DR. PADILLA
My approach involved providing a 
safe space for Bradley to discuss 
his thoughts and feelings.

(MORE)
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DR. PADILLA (CONT'D)
We worked on techniques to manage 
his symptoms and encouraged him to 
use writing as an outlet for his 
experiences. It was essential to 
balance his mental health 
management with his creative 
pursuits.

INTERVIEWER (O.S.)
Can you elaborate on how Bradley’s 
creative process reflected his 
mental health journey?

DR. PADILLA
Bradley’s creative process was a 
direct reflection of his mental 
health journey. His writing was 
often cathartic, allowing him to 
confront his fears and anxieties. 
The character of Brandon, for 
example, is a manifestation of 
Bradley’s internal struggles. The 
process of creating Darkness 
Expedition provided him with a 
sense of control and purpose.

INTERVIEWER (O.S.)
What impact do you hope the film 
will have on viewers, particularly 
regarding mental health awareness?

DR. PADILLA
I hope the film serves as a 
powerful statement on the 
importance of mental health. It’s 
crucial for viewers to understand 
that mental health issues are real 
and that seeking help is 
essential. Darkness Expedition is 
not just a story of supernatural 
battles but also a testament to the 
strength and resilience required to 
face mental health challenges.

INTERVIEWER (O.S.)
How has your experience with 
Bradley influenced your approach to 
your work and patients?

DR. PADILLA
Bradley’s journey has reinforced my 
belief in the power of creative 
expression as a therapeutic tool.

(MORE)
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DR. PADILLA (CONT'D)
It has also reminded me of the 
importance of empathy and patience 
in treating patients. Each 
individual's experience with mental 
health is unique, and finding ways 
to support their personal growth is 
vital.

INTERVIEWER (O.S.)
Is there anything else you’d like 
to share about Bradley or the 
impact of his work?

DR. PADILLA
I’d like to commend Bradley for his 
bravery in sharing his story and 
turning his struggles into 
something so impactful. His work 
on Darkness Expedition is a 
testament to his resilience and 
creativity. It’s been an honor to 
support him, and I hope his story 
inspires others to seek help and 
find their own creative outlets.

INTERVIEWER (O.S.)
Thank you, Dr. Padilla. Your 
insights are invaluable, and we 
appreciate your contributions to 
Bradley’s journey and to mental 
health awareness.

END OF PART 4

FADE OUT.

FADE IN:

INT. DOCUMENTARY SET - DAY

The camera focuses on JESSIE MURPH, seated in a cozy, 
artistic setting with elements reflecting her music and 
personal style. The interviewer continues the session.

TITLE CARD: DARKNESS EXPEDITION: THE LEGACY DOCUMENTARY - 
PART 5

SUBTITLE: FEATURING JESSIE MURPH
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INTERVIEWER (O.S.)
Welcome, Jessie. It’s great to have 
you with us. Can you share your 
thoughts on how Darkness 
Expedition has resonated with you?

JESSIE MURPH
smiling warmly Thank you for having 
me. Darkness Expedition really 
struck a chord with me. When 
Bradley first approached me about 
incorporating themes from my music, 
I was deeply touched. The way he 
connected the story to real-life 
struggles and pain, including 
themes from my song “What Happened 
to Ryan,” was incredibly moving.

INTERVIEWER (O.S.)
How do you feel the film reflects 
the themes of your music and 
personal experiences?

JESSIE MURPH
(pauses thoughtfully)

The film captures the essence of 
what I try to convey through my 
music—pain, struggle, and 
ultimately, resilience. My music 
often deals with loss and 
addiction, and Bradley’s portrayal 
of Ryan’s battle with alcoholism 
aligns with those themes. It’s 
powerful to see how my own 
experiences with loss and addiction 
have been woven into this 
narrative.

INTERVIEWER (O.S.)
What impact do you hope the film 
will have on its audience, 
particularly in relation to mental 
health and personal struggles?

JESSIE MURPH
I hope the film helps people 
understand that they’re not alone 
in their struggles. Mental health 
issues and addiction are incredibly 
challenging, but they are also part 
of many people’s journeys.

(MORE)
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JESSIE MURPH (CONT'D)
Darkness Expedition shows that it’s 
okay to confront these issues and 
that there’s hope for healing and 
redemption.

INTERVIEWER (O.S.)
How did you feel about Bradley’s 
use of your music as an inspiration 
for the film?

JESSIE MURPH
I was honored. It’s always humbling 
to see how art can inspire other 
artists. Bradley’s dedication to 
creating a narrative that reflects 
the struggles highlighted in my 
music is both flattering and 
meaningful. It shows how our 
personal experiences can intersect 
and create something profound.

INTERVIEWER (O.S.)
What message do you hope audiences 
take away from the film and from 
your involvement in it?

JESSIE MURPH
I hope audiences see that 
confronting personal demons is a 
brave and necessary step towards 
healing. The film’s message about 
the importance of mental health and 
support is crucial. I want people 
to feel inspired to seek help if 
they need it and to know that their 
stories and struggles matter.

INTERVIEWER (O.S.)
Is there anything else you’d like 
to add about your involvement or 
your thoughts on the film?

JESSIE MURPH
I’m grateful for the opportunity to 
be part of something that speaks to 
such important issues. Bradley’s 
journey and the film’s exploration 
of mental health are incredibly 
impactful. I hope it encourages 
open conversations about mental 
health and supports those who may 
be struggling.
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INTERVIEWER (O.S.)
Thank you, Jessie. Your perspective 
adds a meaningful layer to the 
documentary, and we appreciate your 
insights.

END OF PART 5

FADE OUT.

FADE IN:

INT. DOCUMENTARY SET - DAY

The camera focuses on MR. M. JOSEPH, seated in a scholarly 
setting with elements reflecting his role as an educator. The 
interviewer continues the session.

TITLE CARD: DARKNESS EXPEDITION: THE LEGACY DOCUMENTARY - 
PART 6

SUBTITLE: FEATURING MR. M. JOSEPH

INTERVIEWER (O.S.)
Welcome, Mr. Joseph. It’s a 
pleasure to have you here. Can you 
tell us about your role in Bradley 
Viera’s journey and how you 
supported him?

MR. M. JOSEPH
(smiling)

Thank you for having me. I had the 
privilege of being Bradley’s 
teacher and mentor during his high 
school years. When Bradley first 
shared his ideas for Darkness 
Expedition with me, I was impressed 
by his creativity and 
determination. My role was to guide 
him through the initial stages of 
his writing.

INTERVIEWER (O.S.)
How did you first become involved 
with Bradley’s project and what 
were your initial thoughts?

MR. M. JOSEPH
Bradley approached me with the 
concept for his book.

(MORE)
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MR. M. JOSEPH (CONT'D)
I was intrigued by his vision and 
the depth of his personal 
experiences. I saw potential in his 
story and felt it was important to 
support him in bringing it to life. 
We worked together to polish the 
manuscript and, eventually, I 
helped him publish it on Amazon.

INTERVIEWER (O.S.)
What was it like seeing Bradley’s 
initial work transition from a book 
to a screenplay?

MR. M. JOSEPH
It was incredibly rewarding. 
Watching Bradley’s journey from a 
young writer with a compelling idea 
to a filmmaker with a completed 
screenplay has been inspiring. The 
transition from a book to a 
screenplay allowed him to expand 
his vision and reach a wider 
audience. It’s a testament to his 
hard work and creativity.

INTERVIEWER (O.S.)
How do you think the themes of the 
film reflect Bradley’s personal 
experiences and growth?

MR. M. JOSEPH
The themes in Darkness 
Expedition are a direct reflection 
of Bradley’s personal struggles and 
growth. The way he’s woven his 
experiences with mental health and 
inner conflict into the narrative 
shows not only his creative talent 
but also his resilience. It’s a 
powerful story of overcoming 
adversity and finding a purpose 
through art.

INTERVIEWER (O.S.)
What impact do you hope the film 
will have, particularly on young 
people who may be dealing with 
similar issues?

MR. M. JOSEPH
I hope the film serves as a source 
of inspiration and hope for young 
people facing similar challenges.

(MORE)



17.

MR. M. JOSEPH (CONT'D)
It’s important for them to see that 
their struggles can be transformed 
into something meaningful and 
impactful. Darkness Expedition is a 
powerful reminder that with support 
and determination, it’s possible to 
turn adversity into a strength.

INTERVIEWER (O.S.)
Is there anything else you’d like 
to share about Bradley or the 
impact of his work?

MR. M. JOSEPH
I’d like to express how proud I am 
of Bradley. His journey from a high 
school student with a dream to a 
filmmaker is a remarkable 
achievement. His work on Darkness 
Expedition is a testament to his 
dedication and talent. I believe it 
will inspire many and shed light on 
important issues.

INTERVIEWER (O.S.)
Thank you, Mr. Joseph. Your support 
and insights have been invaluable, 
and we appreciate your 
contributions to Bradley’s journey.

END OF PART 6

FADE OUT.

FADE IN:

INT. DOCUMENTARY SET - DAY

The camera focuses on a panel of WRITERS from various 
supernatural films. They are seated in a discussion setting 
with elements related to their work. The interviewer 
continues the session.

TITLE CARD: DARKNESS EXPEDITION: THE LEGACY DOCUMENTARY - 
PART 7

SUBTITLE: FEATURING WRITERS’ PERSPECTIVES
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INT. DOCUMENTARY SET - DAY

The camera focuses on a group of WRITERS from other 
supernatural films, sitting in a roundtable discussion. The 
interviewer leads the session.

TITLE CARD: DARKNESS EXPEDITION: THE LEGACY DOCUMENTARY - 
PART 7

SUBTITLE: WRITERS’ PERSPECTIVE

INTERVIEWER (O.S.)
Welcome, everyone. It’s great to 
have you here. Can you share your 
thoughts on how Darkness 
Expedition draws inspiration from 
supernatural films 
like Insidious and The Conjuring?

WRITER 1
enthusiastically It’s fascinating 
to see how Bradley’s work 
incorporates elements 
from Insidious and The Conjuring. 
The way he merges these influences 
with his unique vision is 
impressive. It’s clear that he’s 
studied these films closely, and 
his adaptation of these themes into 
his own narrative is skillfully 
done.

WRITER 2
agreeing Absolutely. Bradley has 
taken inspiration from these 
supernatural classics and woven 
them into his own story, creating 
something fresh and innovative. The 
psychological depth and horror 
elements in Darkness Expedition are 
reminiscent of these films, but 
with a distinctive twist.

WRITER 3
(nods)

What’s particularly impressive is 
that Bradley achieved this at just 
18 years old. His ability to craft 
such complex and compelling 
narratives at such a young age is 
remarkable. It’s a testament to his 
talent and dedication.
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INTERVIEWER (O.S.)
How do you feel about the portrayal 
of mental illness in Darkness 
Expedition and its impact on the 
story?

WRITER 1
thoughtfully The portrayal of 
mental illness in Darkness 
Expedition adds a deep layer of 
complexity to the narrative. It’s 
not just about the supernatural 
elements but also about personal 
struggles and psychological 
battles. Bradley’s use of mental 
illness as a central theme is both 
poignant and powerful.

WRITER 2
agreeing It’s also a bold move. By 
integrating mental health themes 
with supernatural horror, Bradley 
creates a multidimensional story 
that resonates on many levels. It’s 
an approach that adds depth and 
makes the film stand out.

INTERVIEWER (O.S.)
Thank you for your insights. It’s 
clear that Bradley’s work has made 
a significant impact in the genre.

END OF PART 7

FADE OUT.

INT. DOCUMENTARY SET - DAY

The camera now focuses on a GROUP INTERVIEW SESSION with 
BRADLEY VIERA, MR. M. JOSEPH, DR. PADILLA, and JESSIE MURPH. 
The interviewer facilitates the discussion.

TITLE CARD: DARKNESS EXPEDITION: THE LEGACY DOCUMENTARY - 
PART 8

SUBTITLE: GROUP INTERVIEW AND FAN Q&A

INTERVIEWER (O.S.)
Welcome to our group interview. We 
have Bradley, Mr. M.

(MORE)
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INTERVIEWER (O.S.) (CONT'D)
Joseph, Dr. Padilla, and Jessie 
Murph here with us. Let’s start 
with some questions from fans.

FAN QUESTION 1 (O.S.)
Bradley, what inspired you to 
include the romantic subplot 
between Jessie and Jester 
in Darkness Expedition?

BRADLEY
(smiling)

The romantic subplot was inspired 
by the idea of finding light in the 
darkest of times. Jessie and 
Jester’s relationship represents 
hope and connection amidst chaos. 
It was important to show that love 
and support can be powerful even in 
the face of overwhelming adversity.

FAN QUESTION 2 (O.S.)
Jessie, how did you feel when you 
first read the script and saw your 
character’s connection to Bradley’s 
personal experiences?

JESSIE MURPH
(reflectively)

When I first read the script, I was 
amazed by how deeply Bradley had 
incorporated personal experiences 
into the story. It was both surreal 
and moving to see elements of my 
music and struggles reflected in 
the film. It made the project feel 
very personal and meaningful.

FAN QUESTION 3 (O.S.)
Bradley and Jessie, what are your 
favorite scenes from the film, and 
why?

JESSIE MURPH
(thoughtfully)

One of my favorite scenes is the 
moment when Jessie confronts her 
past. It’s a powerful 
representation of overcoming 
personal demons and finding 
strength. It’s a pivotal moment 
that really captures the essence of 
the film.
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BRADLEY
(nods)

My favorite scene is the climactic 
confrontation between Jessie and 
Ryan. It encapsulates the intense 
emotional and psychological battle 
that drives the story. It was a 
challenging scene to write but 
ultimately one of the most 
rewarding.

FAN QUESTION 4 (O.S.)
Jessie, how did you feel about the 
project when you first learned 
about it, without knowing Bradley 
personally?

JESSIE MURPH
(smiling)

Initially, I was intrigued by the 
project’s concept and how it tied 
into themes from my music. 
Discovering more about Bradley’s 
personal journey and how it 
influenced the film made me even 
more impressed. It’s incredible how 
personal experiences can shape such 
compelling art.

INTERVIEWER (O.S.)
Thank you all for your insights. 
Now let’s move on to some 
additional fan questions.

FAN QUESTION 5 (O.S.)
Bradley, how did you handle the 
pressures of writing and directing 
at such a young age?

BRADLEY
(thoughtfully)

It was definitely challenging, but 
having a strong support system 
helped me a lot. My mentors, like 
Mr. M. Joseph and Dr. Padilla, 
played a crucial role in guiding me 
through the process. It’s a balance 
of passion, perseverance, and 
support.

FAN QUESTION 6 (O.S.)
Mr. M. Joseph, what was it like 
supporting Bradley through his 
creative journey?
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MR. M. JOSEPH
(smiling)

It was a rewarding experience. 
Supporting Bradley through his 
journey was a testament to his 
dedication and creativity. Seeing 
him grow as a writer and filmmaker 
has been incredibly fulfilling.

FAN QUESTION 7 (O.S.)
Dr. Padilla, what advice would you 
give to young creators who are 
dealing with mental health 
challenges?

DR. PADILLA
(seriously)

My advice would be to seek support 
and use creative outlets as a form 
of expression. It’s important to 
address mental health issues openly 
and to find ways to channel your 
experiences into your work. Art can 
be a powerful tool for healing and 
connection.

INTERVIEWER (O.S.)
Thank you all for participating in 
this insightful discussion. It’s 
been a pleasure to hear your 
thoughts and experiences.

END OF PART 8

FADE OUT.

INT. DOCUMENTARY SET - DAY

The camera focuses on JESSIE MURPH and BRADLEY VIERA seated 
across from each other in a relaxed, conversational setting. 
The interviewer facilitates their discussion.

TITLE CARD: DARKNESS EXPEDITION: THE LEGACY DOCUMENTARY - 
PART 9
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SUBTITLE: JESSIE AND BRADLEY’S Q&A SESSION

INTERVIEWER (O.S.)
Welcome to this special segment 
where Jessie and Bradley ask each 
other questions. Let’s dive into 
their conversation.

JESSIE MURPH
(smiling)

Bradley, I’m really curious about 
how you felt while writing the 
character of Jessie. How much of 
your own feelings did you channel 
into her?

BRADLEY
(thoughtfully)

That’s a great question. Writing 
Jessie was an emotional experience 
for me. I poured a lot of my own 
experiences and feelings into her 
character, especially the struggles 
and resilience. It felt like a way 
to express parts of myself through 
her journey, which made the process 
both challenging and cathartic.

JESSIE MURPH
(nods)

I can definitely see that. Your 
portrayal of Jessie’s emotional 
depth is very moving. On a 
different note, how do you manage 
the balance between your personal 
life and your work?

BRADLEY
(smiling)

It’s definitely a balancing act. 
Right now, I’m single and focusing 
on my projects. I try to find time 
for myself and my interests outside 
of work. It helps me stay grounded 
and creative.

JESSIE MURPH
(curious)

Given that you’re single, how do 
you think your personal experiences 
and feelings influence your 
writing, especially in creating 
romantic or emotional storylines?
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BRADLEY
(thoughtfully)

My personal experiences, even if 
they are not directly related to 
romance, influence my writing by 
giving me a deeper understanding of 
emotions and relationships. It’s 
about capturing the essence of what 
it means to connect with others, 
whether it’s through romantic or 
platonic relationships.

INTERVIEWER (O.S.)
Now let’s turn to some fan 
questions that explore their 
relationship off the screen.

FAN QUESTION 1 (O.S.)
Jessie, how has your relationship 
with Bradley developed since 
working together on the film?

JESSIE MURPH
(smiling)

Working with Bradley has been a 
great experience. We’ve developed a 
strong professional relationship 
and mutual respect for each other’s 
work. It’s always interesting to 
collaborate with someone who has 
such a unique perspective and 
creativity.

FAN QUESTION 2 (O.S.)
Bradley, do you see your connection 
with Jessie as a potential for a 
deeper friendship or even something 
more in the future?

BRADLEY
I value our professional 
relationship and the connection 
we’ve built through this project. 
As for the future, I think it’s 
important to focus on the present 
and see where things go naturally. 
I’m grateful for the friendship and 
collaboration we have.

FAN QUESTION 3 (O.S.)
Jessie and Bradley, do you think 
there’s a possibility for your 
friendship to evolve into something 
more outside of the film industry?



25.

JESSIE MURPH
(smiling)

I think it’s always possible for 
relationships to evolve in 
different ways. Right now, we’re 
focused on our work and supporting 
each other as friends and 
collaborators. Who knows what the 
future might bring?

BRADLEY
(nods)

I agree. The future is uncertain, 
but it’s nice to have a strong 
connection and see where it might 
lead. For now, I’m just happy to 
have the opportunity to work with 
Jessie and share this experience.

INTERVIEWER (O.S.)
Thank you both for sharing your 
thoughts and insights. It’s been 
wonderful to hear about your 
connection and how it has evolved 
through this project.

END OF PART 9

FADE OUT.

FADE IN:

INT. DOCUMENTARY SET - NIGHT

The camera focuses on JESSIE MURPH, BRADLEY VIERA, MADISON, 
MR. M. JOSEPH, and DR. PADILLA sitting together on a stage, 
facing the audience. The atmosphere is warm and reflective.

TITLE CARD: DARKNESS EXPEDITION: THE LEGACY DOCUMENTARY - 
FINAL SCENE

SUBTITLE: FINAL THOUGHTS AND FAN REACTIONS

INTERVIEWER (O.S.)
As we come to the end of this 
documentary, we’d like to hear your 
final thoughts on Darkness 
Expedition. Let’s start with you, 
Jessie.
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JESSIE MURPH
This project has been an incredible 
journey. Working with Bradley and 
the rest of the team has been 
inspiring. Darkness 
Expedition isn’t just a film; it’s 
a testament to the power of 
storytelling and the resilience of 
the human spirit. I’m proud to be 
part of it.

INTERVIEWER (O.S.)
Bradley, what about you?

BRADLEY
(reflecting)

Creating Darkness Expedition has 
been a transformative experience 
for me. It allowed me to channel my 
struggles and turn them into 
something meaningful. I’m grateful 
for everyone who supported me, from 
my mom Madison to Mr. M. Joseph and 
Dr. Padilla. This project is a 
dream come true.

INTERVIEWER (O.S.)
Madison, how do you feel about the 
project and its impact?

MADISON
(in spanish)

with a translator Estoy muy 
orgullosa de Bradley. Ver cómo ha 
superado sus desafíos y ha creado 
algo tan hermoso es un gran logro. 
Este proyecto muestra que la salud 
mental es importante y que siempre 
hay esperanza.

TRANSLATOR
I’m very proud of Bradley. Seeing 
how he has overcome his challenges 
and created something so beautiful 
is a great achievement. This 
project shows that mental health 
matters and that there is always 
hope.

INTERVIEWER (O.S.)
Mr. M. Joseph, your thoughts?
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MR. M. JOSEPH
(smiling)

Supporting Bradley in bringing his 
vision to life has been one of the 
most rewarding experiences of my 
career. Darkness Expedition is a 
powerful story, and I’m excited to 
see how it continues to resonate 
with audiences.

INTERVIEWER (O.S.)
Dr. Padilla, what are your final 
thoughts?

DR. PADILLA
(thoughtfully)

This project is a testament to the 
power of creativity and resilience. 
Bradley’s journey from struggling 
with mental health to creating this 
film is inspiring. Darkness 
Expedition highlights important 
themes and encourages discussions 
about mental health, which is 
incredibly important.

INTERVIEWER (O.S.)
Thank you all for your heartfelt 
reflections. Now, let’s hear from 
some of the fans.

The scene transitions to clips of fans sharing their thoughts 
and favorite characters from the film.

FAN 1
(excited)

My favorite character is Jessie 
because she’s so strong and 
determined. She shows that you can 
overcome anything if you have the 
willpower.

FAN 2
(enthusiastically)

I love Jester! He’s such a complex 
villain with a tragic backstory. 
His character adds so much depth to 
the film.

FAN 3
(smiling)

For me, Bradley’s character is the 
best.

(MORE)
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FAN 3 (CONT'D)
Seeing his journey and how he 
fights his inner demons is really 
inspiring. It shows that we all 
have the power to change and grow.

The camera cuts back to the group on stage.

INTERVIEWER (O.S.)
Thank you to all the fans for their 
incredible support and feedback. As 
we wrap up, does anyone have any 
final words?

BRADLEY
I just want to thank everyone who 
believed in me and supported this 
project. Darkness Expedition is 
just the beginning, and I’m excited 
for what’s to come. Thank you all.

JESSIE MURPH
(smiling)

Thank you to all the fans for their 
love and support. This journey has 
been amazing, and I’m looking 
forward to what the future holds.

MADISON
(in Spanish, with a
translator)

Gracias a todos por su apoyo. Este 
proyecto significa mucho para 
nosotros.

TRANSLATOR
Thank you all for your support. 
This project means a lot to us.

MR. M. JOSEPH
(smiling)

Thank you, everyone. This has been 
an incredible journey, and we’re 
grateful for all the love and 
support.

DR. PADILLA
(smiling)

Thank you for embracing this story 
and for your support. Let’s 
continue to have important 
conversations about mental health 
and creativity.
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INTERVIEWER (O.S.)
Thank you all. This 
concludes Darkness Expedition: The 
Legacy Documentary. We appreciate 
everyone who joined us on this 
journey. Until next time.

FADE OUT.

ROLL CREDITS.
 
 
                  END OF DOCUMENTARY
 

 

 

 


